

1 February, 2024

Dear Valued Members,

<u>Updates of the Club Outdoor Swimming Pool Maintenance Project</u>

Regarding the progress of the Club's Outdoor Swimming Pool maintenance project, in the past month, the Maintenance and Construction Sub-Committee has separately met with different project contractors for interviews and selection. After deliberation by the General Committee, the Main Contractor for this maintenance project and the Filtration System Contractor of the Club's Outdoor Swimming Pool have been approved for hiring officially. The procurement process for the filtration system components has also been completed, and it has been confirmed that the maintenance project will officially commence on February 5, 2024 and is targeted to be completed within the second quarter of 2024.

Furthermore, two historically significant large trees within the Outdoor Swimming Pool area will be removed on March 21, 2024 due to fungal infection and replanted with two medium-sized trees to enhance the greenery of the environment within the maintenance period. If any members wish to take photos with the tree, please approach the reception counter in the Club's Lobby on or before 4 February for arrangements.

During the maintenance period (From 5 February, 2024), the Outdoor Swimming Pool area will be cordoned off and only accessible to authorized personnel to ensure the safety of all members.

Updates regarding the progress of the Outdoor Swimming Pool maintenance project will be provided and posted promptly outside the Reading Lounge area at the Club G/F Lobby, and will also be uploaded on the Club's website for members to access.

If you have any inquiries or suggestions, please feel free to contact us at 2397 4311.

Yours sincerely,

Management Yau Yat Chuen Garden City Club

